
  

Weekend Masses  Saturday 4:00pm  
Sunday 8:00am & 10:30am 
  
Daily Mass  Monday - Saturday 
10:30am 
  
Penance A priest-confessor is available 
Saturday after the morning Mass or by 
appointment. 
  
Anointing of the Sick Contact Father 
for a family member who is seriously ill.  
  
Communion for Homebound Call the 
Parish Office to request a Minister of 
Care to visit. 
  
Baptism Infants are baptized at the 
parish where their parents are active 
members - usually on Sunday after the 
Mass. Contact the Pastor to schedule.  
  
Marriage Celebrated for current 
parishioners. Engaged couples should 
begin preparations with the parish at 
least six months in advance of a 
proposed wedding.  
  
Funerals The family of the deceased 
should rely on the professional skill of a 
funeral director who will assist in 
making arrangements with the parish 
and cemetery.  
 
Parish Office Hours   Monday - Friday 
9:00am - 3:00pm  
fax: 708.447.9870 
 
Saint Hugh of Grenoble 1052 – 1132 
He was named a bishop at age 27. In 
time of famine he sold his Episcopal 
ring in order to aid the poor. Assisted 
Saint Bruno in founding the Carthusians. 
Feast: April 1.  

Rev. Marc W. Reszel, Pastor  
708.447.3108 +2 
marcreszel@gmail.com 
  
Christine Alfred, Office Manager  
708.447.3108 +1 
sthughlyons@sbcglobal.net 
  
Faith Formation Coordinator  
708.447.3108 +6 
sthughfaithformation@gmail.com  
 
 

Frank V. Mamolella, Deacon 
708.447.3108 +5 
chi5427@aol.com 
 
Fran Serpe, Music Director  
708.447.3108 +7 
ffserpe@gmail.com 
 
Pastors Emeriti (not in residence):  
Rev. James T. O’Connor,  
Rev. Edward S. Stokus,  
Rev. Robert J. Burnell 

St. Hugh Parish 
7939 West 43rd Street, Lyons, Illinois 60534-1533 
www.sthughlyons.org 
708.447.3108 
 

 

June 11, 2017                                                   Most Holy Trinity   

 

 



  From 
the 
Pastor’s 
Desk 

 

While the liturgical calendar returns to 
Ordinary Time (think Green) following 
Pentecost, the two Sundays following 
the Easter Season are given to a pair 
of so-called feasts of devotion. This  
weekend is the Solemnity of the Most 
Holy Trinity and next weekend is the 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and 
Blood of Christ. Since what we are 
celebrating is not a specific event in the 
life of Jesus, these are sometimes 
referred to as idea feasts. Today’s 
solemnity was declared a universal 
observance by Pope John XXII in 1334.  
 

The extra envelope this week is for 
retired priests of the Archdiocese of 
Chicago. It helps to support my four 
living predecessors: Fathers O’Connor, 
Stokus, Moran, and Burnell.  
 

Wednesday is Flag Day. Officially 
established by the 1916 proclamation 
of President Wilson; in 1949 President 
Truman signed an Act of Congress 
designating June 14 of each year as 
National Flag Day. 
 

Let us continue to pray for one another 
and for our parish. 
 

Father Reszel 

You are invited to: 
 

Ignatian Volunteer Corps (IVC) Learn 
about this Jesuit service program and 
meet current IVC volunteers on 
Thursday, June 15, 2:00pm at St. 
Francis Xavier Parish, 124 N. Spring 
Ave., LaGrange. IVC members 
volunteer as tutors, employment 
counselors, elderly companions, 
hospital chaplains, etc. in poor and 
marginalized communities two days 
per week (September-June), grow 
deeper in their Christian faith by 
reflecting and praying in the Ignatian 
tradition, and meet monthly with other 
IVC members and a spiritual reflector.  
RSVP to Jacqueline at 312.961.6206 
or jfitzgerald@ivcusa.org  
 

Suburban Catholic Singles Group  
Multi-parish ministry for those in their 
40s and 50s will meet for dinner at 
5:30pm on Saturday June 17 at 
Palmer's, 56 S LaGrange Rd., 
LaGrange RSVP by 6/14. They will 
also gather for dinner and karaoke at 
7:00pm on Friday July 21 at JC's pub, 
8650 Joliet Rd., McCook. RSVP by 
7/18 singlesadmin@gmail.com or on 
Facebook – Suburban Catholic Singles  
 

A Celebration of Cultural Unity to 
benefit the School and Tutors on 
Wheels ministry of the Congregation of 
St. Joseph on Wednesday June 28 at 
The Community House in Hinsdale.  
Cocktails and an international buffet 
dinner will be served.  Diversity 
Consultant Dr. Robert Rodriquez will 
speak.  Tickets at $100 are available 
at: www.schoolandtutorsonwheels.org 
or contact Constantine Bitsas at 
708.609.0945 
 

Seasons of Hope - a six-session series 
designed to help participants work 
through the grieving process.  Each 
meeting presents a faith-based topic 
and includes small and large group 
discussion, use of Scripture, prayer, 
journaling and other resources to 
create an atmosphere of healing, 
consolation, support and hope.  
7:00pm-8:30pm on each Monday from 
July 10 through Aug 14 at Saint John 
of the Cross Parish, 5005 Wolf Rd. 
Western Springs. Register online at 
www.stjohnofthecross.org/grief-ministry 
or call Steve Weigand 708.246.4404 

Of musical note 
Vacation for Children 
and Choirs 
Our Children’s Choir 
celebrated the end of their 
wonderful year singing for 
Jesus at a Pizza Party. They 
presented their favorite 

songs and games as well as a skit 
showing how determined they are to 
continue worshipping during the 
summer. Children return for rehearsal 
on Wednesday, September 13 at 5:00 
– 6:00pm to prepare for singing on the 
first Sunday of the month: October 1 at 
10:30am. 
 

St. Hugh Ensemble and Choir are also 
taking a break for the summer. Their 
commitment to weekly singing at 
4:00pm Saturday or 10:30am Sunday 
during the year is much appreciated. 
The energy dedicated singers bring to 
sung prayer is a wonderful gift to all. 
Summertime they will be alert to 
listening to those around them to grow 
our music ministry. They return 
September 9-10 to sing together 
again for another year of grace. 
 

The Resurrection Choir will continue to 
sing for funerals. Consider joining if 
you are available during the morning. 
Cantors will meet every other week for 
rehearsal throughout the summer for 
our weekend liturgies. We welcome 
new vocalists as well as instrumentalists 
as we shift to vacation mode. Any 
participation you’d like to offer is 
welcome!  
- Fran Serpe, Music Director 

Congratulations to Susan Kahler 
Saint Hugh / ACCW Woman of the Year  

Pictured with her award at the Vicariate IV luncheon for 
the Archdiocesan Council of Catholic Women of which 
our Society of Catholic Women is a member council.  

 

Fatima Centennial 
On the13th of each month (through 
October), our SCW is planning an 
activity in honor the 100th anniversary 
of the apparitions of Our Lady of 
Fatima in Portugal. All parishioners and 
friends are invited to view the 2009 film 
The 13th Day on Tuesday, June 13 at 
7:00pm. The movie presents the story of 
Fatima and depicts the Miracle of the 
Sun that occurred during the final 
apparition. Admission is free. 



  

Mass Priest Lector Eucharistic Ministers Altar Servers 

4:00 
 
 
 
 

MCCJ Father  Hanna S.   

8:00 
 
 
 
 

Father Reszel Stephanie R.   

10:30 Father Reszel Farrah K.   

Weekend of May June 17-18 

 

MCCJ = Comboni Missionaries of the Sacred Heart of Jesus; Missionarii Comboniani Cordis Iesu    

Mass Priest / Deacon Readers Eucharistic Ministers  Altar Servers 

4:00pm 
 
 

Father Reszel 
 

Arlene Houda Cindy McCarthy 
Olivia Quezada 
Sue Stafford 

 Alexys A 
Linsy O 

8:00am 
 

MCCJ Father Rosemary Kufta Allison Kufta 
Edgardo Ramos 
Rosemary Kufta 

 Marissa H 
Ava C 

10:30am 
 

Father Reszel Alexis Suvetor Nicki Mendez 
Liz Shermack 
Patti Krueger 

 Anthony W 
Connor F 

Saints or Observances,  
Readings, and Mass Intentions 
 

 
 

The Most Holy Trinity 

Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9;  
Dn 3:52-55;  
2 Cor 13:11-13;  
Jn 3:16-18  
 

4:00 Fernando Solis; Nora Cronin   

8:00 Ciszek family; Walter Ignash 
 

10:30 Intentions of the Parish 
 
 
 

Monday June 12 
2 Cor 1:1-7; Ps 34; Mt 5:1-12 

 

10:30 Ciszek family 

 

Tuesday June 13 St. Anthony of Padua 
2 Cor 1:18-22; Ps 119; Mt 5:13-16 

 

10:30 Anthony Rocotello 

 

Wednesday June 14 Flag Day  
2 Cor 3:4-11; Ps 99; Mt 5:17-19  
 

10:30 Saint Hugh Purgatorial Society 

 

Thursday June 15 
2 Cor 3:15-4:6; Ps 85; Mt 5:20-26   

 

10:30 Rev. Cornelius Murray (1981) 
 

Friday June 16 
2 Cor 4:7-15; Ps 116; Mt 5:27-32  
 

10:30 Chuck Hoening 
 

Saturday June 17 
2 Cor 5:14-21; Ps 103; Mt 5:33-37 
 

10:30 Robert Swift 
 
 
 
 
 

The Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ  
Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a;  
Ps 147;  
1 Cor 10:16-17;  
Jn 6:51-58  
 

4:00 Fathers / Intentions of the Parish 
 

8:00 Fathers / Intentions of the Parish 
 

10:30 Fathers / Intentions of the Parish 
 
 
Weekly Vincentian Reflection 

As we celebrate the 
mystery of the Trinity 
we also realize the 
mystery of how much 
God loves and cares 
for us each day. 
Believing in this our 
lives can then 

overflow in thanksgiving and praise. 
Your support of the Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul helps the poor to 
believe in the mystery of God’s love 
for them. 
 
 
New Life in Christ 
Eva Mia Borrero daughter of Maria 
(Cuaresma) and Jesus Borrero was 
baptized on Sunday May 28. 
Congratulation 

Pray for the sick 
Fr. Angelo Biancalana, George Boksa, 
Liz Bryson, Virginia Bryson, Richard 
Callahan, Ronald Demco, Dawn 
Gilbert, Glen Gilbert, Florence 
Gorgen, Dawn Hainsworth, Annette 
Jaworski, Leo Jeselski, Gloria Kucan, 
Sophie Pitrak, Lorraine Polcyn,  Elaine 
Snella, Vicki Stephansen, Pat Stone, 
Elsie Tobolaski 

The Word is a gift -  
Other persons are a gift 
Let us pray for one another 
so that, by sharing in the 
victory of Christ, we may 
open our doors to the weak 
and poor. Then we will be 
able to experience and 
share joy. -Pope Francis 
 

A recent executive order, signed on 
March 6, imposes travel restrictions for 
nationals of six Muslim majority 
countries; suspends refugee 
resettlement for 120 days; and 
drastically reduces the number of 
refugees the United States welcomes 
from 110,000 to 50,000, a historic low. 
Urge the President & your policymakers 
to rescind these policies and enforce 
the core American values of welcoming 
persecuted families and individuals who 
come to the U.S. to rebuild their lives in 
safety and dignity. Send an email at 
http://www.confrontglobalpoverty.org 
or call your members of Congress: 
888.562.8232. For additional ways to 
advocate for Immigrants and Refugees 
visit: www.CatholicsAndImmigrants.org. 
esegura@archchicago.org 



  Stewardship thought 
For God so loved the world that He 
gave His only Son….  John 3:16 
 

Is your love conditional?  Is there a 
price others have to pay to receive 
your love?  Are you generous with your 
time, money and possessions?  If you 
give someone something, do you 
expect something in return?  Do you 
give your time freely or do you “fit it 
in” when it’s convenient for you?  Pray 
for a grateful and generous heart.  
 
Wills / Bequests 
After providing for your loved ones, 
please consider naming Saint Hugh 
Parish as a beneficiary of your estate. 
 

For your convenience, you may now 
order and pay for memorial bricks 
electronically at www.sthughlyons.org 

Sign of the Cross by Paul Turner 
 

Each Mass begins with the sign of the cross. The priest says, 
“In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy 
Spirit,” and the people answer, “Amen.” Meanwhile, all 
make the traditional gesture in accompaniment. Usually 
they use their right hand to touch their forehead, breast, 
and left and right shoulders while the names of the Trinity 
are pronounced. In some cultures, people kiss their thumb 

afterward or fold their hands. Some lower their head or close their eyes, but 
others look straight ahead to draw inspiration from the faith of the entire 
community. 
 

Prior to the Second Vatican Council, the priest gestured the sign of the cross 
alone while saying the words silently. Pope Paul VI personally requested that a 
communal sign of the cross be introduced at the start of the Mass, where it has 
been since 1969. 
 

The sign of the cross is a popular way to begin and conclude prayer. For 
example, a mealtime blessing often opens and closes with it. It verbally 
proclaims our faith in the Holy Trinity as it announces our intentions to do and say 
all things in the name of God. 
 

At times during Mass, the priest traces a cross in the air with his right hand raised 
up, fingers extended, and palm facing his left. He positions his hand in the 
direction of people or things he blesses. He does this, for example, after putting 
incense on burning coals, while blessing the deacon before he reads the Gospel, 
while calling down the Spirit over the bread and wine during the eucharistic 
prayer, and while blessing the people just before the dismissal. His first and last 
words at Mass are the sign of the cross. 
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Treasures from our tradition 
It is often heard that today's 
observance is an "idea feast," and that 
it is somewhat difficult to grasp its 
meaning. Other great solemnities, such 
as Christmas and Easter, have an easily 
grasped core. Yet, even though the 
Trinity is at the heart of our faith, firmly 
declared in the Creed since the Council 
of Nicea in 325, we are used to having 
people shrug and say, "Well, it's a 
mystery." 
 

Perhaps it is more helpful to think of this 
as a "relationship feast," since it unveils 
our deepest identity. Dorothy Day was 
a great social reformer, pacifist, and 
ardent lover of the Trinity. When 
people told her that she would 
certainly be canonized one day (the 
process is indeed underway), she 
protested dismissively by remarking 
that people were raising a fuss just 
because she was not afraid to talk 
about God. She loved the Trinity, and 
treasured the traditional icon for the 
feast, also known as "The Hospitality of 
Abraham," depicting the three angelic 
beings seated at a table tilted toward 
the viewer and laden with bread and 
wine. For her, the Trinity revealed the 
heart of the Catholic life, three C's if 
you will: community, communication, and 
communion. That was not an "idea" for 
her, but what it means to be created in 
the image of the Triune God, Father, 
Son, and Holy Spirit.  
-Rev. James Field, Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co. 

Scrip makes great gifts for 
Dads and Grads  
Our most convenient fundraiser now 
offers more retailers. In stock scrip (gift 
cards) are available after the weekend 
Masses and during the week at the 
parish office. Take a moment to look at 
the expanded list of participating 
retailers by clicking FUNDRAISER from 
the homepage of our parish website: 
www.sthughlyons.org. After Mass next 
weekend, see Marilyn Krebel (4:00)  
Nina Konopasek (8:00) or Kim Thomas 
(10:30). They have in-stock scrip for: 
Amazon $10, CVS $25, Dunkin Donuts 
$10, Home Depot $25, iTunes $10, 
Jewel $25, Kohl’s $25, Meijer $25, 
Menard's $25, Starbucks $10, Target 
$25, Walgreens $25, and Walmart 
$25. Your use of scrip directly supports 
our parish.  
 

Free Newspaper for Seniors 
Keenager News is published ten times a 
year and is delivered to your door. This 
publication contains news, opinion, 
human interest, how-to, and reveal 
articles along with humor, puzzles, and 
recipes. The Readers’ Corner provides a 
forum for readers’ own reminiscences 
and poems. To sign up to receive 
Keenager News call 312.655.7425 or  
email keenager@catholiccharities.net. 
 

If you are interested in advertising to 
our audience of more than 100,000 
seniors, please contact Keenager News 
Editor, Mandy Hamilton, 312.655.7425 
or ahamilton@catholiccharities.net 



  Parish Support 
May 27-28 / June 3-4 
Includes donations via GiveCentral 
 

Offertory                                                                          2678 / 2574                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Maintenance                                                                                     106 / 336                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Major Repair                                                                                                           193 / 6               
Easter / Other                                                       41 / 8 

  

FOR PARISH                                                                      3018 /  2924                      
 

Budget for 2016 - 2017 
Needed Weekly Offertory           3050     
 

Extraordinary         
Charities / Sharing Parish      10 / 14                                  
Retired Priests                           / 3 
Peter’s Pence                         20 / 2 
 

To safely make your contribution 
electronically through GiveCentral 
visit  www.sthughlyons.org and click 
the blue DONATE on the top right. 

GOD’S WORD FOR CHILDREN  

 

 

Ministries 
708.447.3108 for all marked (*) 
 

Liturgical 
Altar Server  (*) +1                                    
Music - Fran Serpe (*) + 7                           
Reader - Arlene Houda                               
708.442.9268 
Eucharistic Minister - Arlene Houda           
708.442.9268 
Minister of Care (*) +5                               
Usher / Greeter  (*) +1                              
 

Catechetical 
Christine  Alfred – Coordinator 
Religious Education (*) +6                           
Sacraments / RCIA (*) +6                            
SPRED - Theresa Mendez                            
773.703.1543 
 

Service / Social 
Catholic Charities  708.329.4022                
Girl Scouts (*) +6                    
Knights of Columbus 708.341.3141 
Manna Group Scrip (*) +1                          
Respect Life - Liz  Shermack                         
708.447.6849 
St. Vincent de Paul Society (*) +4                
S.C.W. - Rosemary Kufta                            
708.447.7562  

From the Faith 
Formation Office  

 
 

June 10-11: Solemnity of 
the Most Holy Trinity 
 

June 13: All are welcome to 
a parish screening of the 

2009 film The 13th Day at 7:00pm. Our Society 
of Catholic Women is planning some activity on 
the 13th of each month (through October) to 
honor of the 100th anniversary of Our Lady of 
Fatima.  
 

June 14: Flag Day 
 

June 17-18: Solemnity of the Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) 
 

June 18: Happy Fathers’ Day 
 

June 29: Volunteer Appreciation Dinner  
RSVP to the Parish Office 
 
 
Question of the Week 
How many times a day do I make the sign of 
the cross and invoke the name of the Most Holy 
Trinity? How can I make that sign and invocation 
more intentional?  

 

Vocation thought  
God so loved the world, He gave 
His only Son. How can you give 
yourself to God the Father in a 
response to that love?  Could God 
be calling you to live His love as a 
priest or in the consecrated life?   
If you think God may be offering 
you this grace, visit: 
www.ChicagoPriest.com and 
www.VocationsCAVA.org. 


